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Dear Stonebridge families!  

 

We hope that you and your family are safe and are keeping well. This month’s message from us is 
very much focused on communicating to you important information for the winter months.  

 

Changing Models of School 

 

If you would like to change model of school for your child (e.g. switching from face to face to online 
or from online to face to face), please send us an email at stonebridge.ps@yrdsb.ca with your child’s 
name, grade and current teacher. We will then arrange for a return to face to face schooling date for 
your child. Please note, that after your initial request, it may take a week for us to facilitate your re-
quest. Please wait for a confirmation from the school.  

 

Inclement Weather Days  

 

As we approach colder weather, there may be Inclement Weather days declared by our school board. 
On these days, all schools will be closed, please do not send your child to school. This information 
will be posted on our board’s twitter account and website by 6am.  

 
On inclement weather days, there will be no synchronous instruction (e.g. no live google meet). In-
stead, asynchronous instruction will be available to all students. Asynchronous learning opportuni-
ties can be found here as well as on your child’s google classroom.  

 
Dressing for the Weather 

 
Your child should arrive at school every day dressed and ready to go outside. Our decision to send 
students outside depends upon the temperature and the wind chill. These two factors considered 
together determine whether we are outside for the full recess, whether we go outside for a shortened 
recess, or remain inside due to severe cold. If you search for The Weather Network/Stonebridge PS 
they will show you what you need to wear in the morning, lunch time and end of day to dress for the 
weather! 

 
Feb 4th - PA Day No school  

 
Please keep in mind that this Friday February 4th is a PA day and there will be no school.  

 
Thank you for all that you are doing to support your child and us during continued trying times.  

 
Yours in partnership,  

 
Mr. Williams and Mr. Bansal  
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School Day Schedule 

 

8:45 am Entry 

8:55-10:35 

Learning Block 

10:35 - 11:05 

Recess 

11:05– 12:45 

Learning Block 

12:45-1:45 

Lunch 

1:45-3:25 

Learning Block 

3:25 

Dismissal 

mailto:stonebridge.ps@yrdsb.ca
https://twitter.com/YRDSB?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/
https://sites.google.com/gapps.yrdsb.ca/evsschoolactivities/home
https://www.theweathernetwork.com/ca/forecasts/school-day/ontario/stonebridge-public-school
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps
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Dear families,  

 

Thank you for your patience and support as schools closed to students and we moved to remote learning in January for two weeks 
after the winter break, following direction from the Government of Ontario.  

 

It has been almost two years since the pandemic was declared and schools closed to students for the first time. Since then, we have 
all experienced significant changes and challenges in the way we live, work and learn. As a school board, we continue to be guided by 
public health advice and guidelines, our values as an organization and the goals set out in our Multi-Year Strategic Plan, all of which 
centre the well-being, learning and achievement of our students. We remain committed to sharing information with you as it be-
comes available. We also continue to update the Board website with resources and information, at www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening.  

 
On the website, you can also find information about the Board of Trustees, including more about my role as your trustee, committee 
meeting dates, and information about public participation and how you can attend public board meetings. Following a review com-
pleted earlier this year, trustees approved some changes to committee structures and delegation process to create a stronger govern-
ance model. As a Board, we are committed to good governance, serving the needs of our community and upholding the values of 
York Region District School Board.  

 
With winter well underway, I want to remind families that this year schools will close when an inclement weather day is declared. 
This is as a result of the pandemic and the importance of adhering to public health guidelines.  

 
There is much to look forward to in the months ahead.  

 
This month, students in Grades 5 to 11 will have an opportunity to vote for the students who will represent their voices next school 
year, during the student trustee elections. Student trustees play an important role in our system, including participating in board and 
committee meeting discussions. The election process also gives students an opportunity to learn more about and participate in the 
voting process. Learn more at www.yrdsb.ca/studenttrustees.  

 
Throughout February, we recognize Black History Month. In addition to recognizing the contributions of Black Canadians through-
out history, we are continuing to Celebrate Black Excellence in our own community. I encourage you to read or watch the stories of 
some of the many outstanding individuals in York Region, or nominate someone. You may also be interested in some of the episodes 
available on our TuneIn YRDSB podcast, exploring Black History Month and beyond.  

 
Later in February, our schools will become a sea of pink as we acknowledge Pink Shirt Day and stand together against bullying. 
Learn more about our work to prevent and address bullying and create equitable and inclusive learning environments.  

 
Family Day and March Break are also approaching, and I w ish you and your  fam ilies a healthy, restful and enjoya-
ble break.   

 
As we move closer to the spring and summer months, many families who have children graduating this year are beginning to wonder 
what graduation ceremonies will look like in June. We all want to be able to celebrate this important milestone with our graduating 
students in person. It is a special occasion, recognizing their years of achievement and hard work. We recognize that it has been 
deeply disappointing to students, families and staff that we have not been able to hold in-person ceremonies as we have done in the 
past, as we adhere to health and safety guidelines. School board staff continue to meet regularly with public health and to review 
provincial guidelines, and as more information becomes available, we will continue to provide you with updates.  

 
In closing, I want to acknowledge that as an education community, although we have faced many challenges and changes in the past 
few years, we have also seen our community come together in many ways to support our students and one another. I am proud to be 
part of this community and I want to thank our students, families and staff for the effort and care they have demonstrated.  

 

Ron Lynn 

Trustee, Markham Wards 2, 3 and 6 
 

 

Trustee Greetings 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/our-mission-0
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/board-plans/multi-year-strategic-plan
http://www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/board-trustees
https://yrdsb.civicweb.net/FileStorage/0E36C67014F84FF9B08AC29026409C91-2021%20June%2014%20BGRC%20Public%20Minutes-Final.pdf
https://yrdsb.civicweb.net/Portal/MeetingTypeList.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/board-trustees/public-participation
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/inclement-weather-days
http://www.yrdsb.ca/studenttrustees
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/celebratingblackexcellence
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/celebratingblackexcellence
http://anchor.fm/yrdsb
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/caring-and-safe-schools/bullying-prevention
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/equity-and-inclusive-education
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Celebration of Black History Month has been a part of Canadian society since the 1950s. 
Lieutenant Governor Hal Jackman declared February as Black History Month in Ontario in 
1993, and in 1995, the Honorable Jean Augustine made the same declaration in the House 
of Parliament in Ottawa. 
 
 These declarations set the stage for acknowledging the contributions of Black people of Af-
rican Heritage to the cultural, economic, political and social fabric of Canada dating back to 
the early 1600s. They have also increased our awareness that people of African and Caribbe-
an Heritage are an integral part of Canadian history.  
 
During the month of February, we deliberately reflect upon the legacy of African history in 
all its diversity, and we join all Canadians in celebrating Black History Month. During this 
month we are able to appreciate the significance of African people in world history by cen-
tering people of African, Caribbean, and Canadian heritage, famous and not so famous, who 
have influenced the nation and the world through their ideas, words and actions.  
 

Black History Month 

Lunar New Year -  February 1, 2022 

 

Lunar New Year is a significant and meaningful cultural celebration for many people of 

East and Southeast Asian heritage including Chinese, Korean, Taiwanese, Vietnamese and 

Indonesian communities, to name a few. It is celebrated across the Asia-Pacific and dias-

pora communities around the world. This holiday commemorates the first day of the Lu-

nar Calendar. The date is determined by the appearance of the moon and usually takes 

place between late January to early February. For some, this occasion has religious signifi-

cance as well. 

Lunar New Year is celebrated where families come together, enjoy traditional foods and 

activities. Many countries also have their own unique ways of celebrating the event. These 

could include families coming together to spend time with one another, sharing of tradi-

tional meals, and engaging in traditional activities such as cleaning the house and per-

forming ceremonial ritual to elders and ancestors. For example, in many Chinese commu-

nities, customs may include: cleaning houses, paying off debts, settling old arguments, and 

other means of making a "fresh start." In the Korean community, the ceremonial ritual of 

seh-bae (deep bow) is performed to the elders and ancestors. Families share the tradition-

al meal of rice cake and dumpling soup and play traditional games such as yut-nori. 

 Schools will acknowledge this occasion through various activities that promote sharing 

and understanding of the diverse practices across Asian communities.  
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For students new to our school returning to in-person learning after the 
break, please note the following: 
 
Regular school hours: 
 
First bell               8:45 am                              
School starts        8:55 am 
Recess/Snack break  10:35-11:05 am 
Lunch time            12:45-1:45 pm 
School ends         3:25 pm 
 
Please send student to school with a snack, lunch, indoor shoes and a  
reusable water bottle.  They should be dressed for the weather as they go 
out daily for recess and lunch breaks.  
 
On the first day in person, please arrive at the main school doors around 
8:30 am, ring the door bell and a staff member will come out to greet/
guide you.   
 
At the moment only staff and students are permitted in the school build-
ing. 

Information for New Students 

Reminders 

Please do not drop off any items for students such as water, snack, lunch, 
clothing, homework, etc.  The same applies to special occasions like birth-
days or other celebrations. 

Please email or call the school if you are moving to a new address so that 

we can update our records.  Be prepared to provide us with the proof of 

address. 

If there are any other changes such as contact information, pickup, etc., 
please let us know. 
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Kindergarten Registration 2022—2023 

 

Kindergarten registration for the 2022-2023 school year started on Friday, January 14, 2022.  
Children who turn four or five years old during 2021, live within the school boundary and whose 
parents/guardians are public school tax supporters will be eligible to register for Kindergarten.  

Families can register using the following options: 

1. Online using Edsby - Families can access the online Kindergarten registration information 

at www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten> Registration;  

2. By email - Families can download the fillable PDF Elementary School Registration Form at 

www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten and email the completed registration form to the school's email 

address found on the school website; 

3. By phone - Families can request school support via telephone or video conference with the 

school administrator to complete the registration form, with translation or interpretation sup-

port as needed; 

4. By mail or appointment - Call the home school to have a paper registration package (with 

relevant resources) mailed to them. Families can then complete the paper registration package, 

call the school to book an appointment to drop off the completed package. Please note that this 

process is by appointment only. Families must follow all school COVID-19 protocols while on 

site. All permitted visitors must wear a mask. This registration process is offered in extenuat-

ing circumstances.  

Please note, at this time, under our health and safety protocols, we cannot accept walk-in registra-

tions.  

Once you have completed your application, the school will contact you to make an appointment to 

review and verify the required documents when the school reopens.  

Our Kindergarten programs are caring and welcoming where children learn through exploration, 

play and inquiry. You can learn more at www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten. We look forward to welcom-

ing our new students and families to the school.  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/Policy/Documents/FOR-schooladmission-163-01.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/school-reopening/Pages/Health-and-Safety.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-registration
http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
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French Immersion Registration 
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If your child is going to be absent / late, please report via 

Edsby before the bell time.  

If you do not have an Edsby account or need help with 

setting it up, please contact the office @ 905-887-2427 

or email stonebridge.ps@yrdsb.ca 

 

TO REPORT A STUDENT ABSENCE/LATE:  

LOGIN TO: yrdsb.edsby.com / CALL 905.887.2427  

 

Report Absences or Late 

Nut & Scent Free Environment 

 

This is a reminder that many students and staff have 

life threatening allergies to nuts. As a result, we ask 

that all snacks and lunches are nut free. Please take 

the time to read the labels on snacks to ensure they are 

nut safe. We also ask that you do not use peanut butter 

substitutes such as Wow Butter. Nutella is a nut prod-

uct and must not come to school.  

 

The chemicals used in scented products can make some 

people sick, especially those with fragrance sensitivities, 

asthma, allergies and other medical conditions. To help 

keep the air healthy for everyone, our school has a scent-

free policy.  


